



Round table board reports





Education Manager

- PhD survey ended, we shared the results with the reference group
- Vouchers for ice cream will be purchased and sent out next week



Vice-Chair

PhD salary ladder: working group + FU

Working group is moving on with 4 step time based ladder and looking into time measuring system

Will be a 'focus evaluation' on PhD programs - are they needed and what do they bring? We will be asked.

Changes in research program guidelines (decision to be made by President)

1. Credited swedish course for PhD students
2. ISP needs to be started within 1 month, established within 3 and then updated every yr
3. A PhD student needs to have taken their place within a yr

Alumni pages they are ghosting me



Council Coordinator

- Very little news (or none) from EECS and CBH councils
- Recurring topics in council meetings:
 - Master thesis supervision: dept duties/course credits -- problem when informal main supervisor
 - PhD survey: will councils get access to the anonymised results from their schools? How will the analysis, share of results be conducted?
 - Knowledge on departmental duties: is there rules on what a “TA” is supposed to do or not? -- Status and responsibility
 - Transition between old and new programs - transition between lic and PhD
- Sports events: booking for next semester?



Workgroups Manager

eISP focus group:

1. eISP will be transferred to ladok, planned fall 2026

Focus group

2. Salary ladder and disagreement with supervisors in the introduction

Proposed by Zoe, Matt? Had some opinions

Add text box for choosing how the salary ladder is conducted with the student in the study progress part



Business Liaison (*Relations*)

- PhireD 2025
 - Feedbacks and PhireD 2026 discussed today
- Technical visits:
 - Mycronic, Scania, Alstom V, Ericsson, Alstom S
- Boat events started
 - April will be done this weekend (4 groups)
 - May (1/2) sent today and filled within 1 hour



WOP-Updates if needed :)

Upcoming planned activities:

1. Book Club Launch : 28/04
2. BBQ - Walk Hangout : 6/05
3. Second Feminist Self-Defence Event : end of May
4. Mug / Ceramics Painting Night : 3/06

These activities were planned based on feedback we got
Some ideas are kept for Autumn 2025



JML updates- if needed :)

I attended the second session of THS regarding the JML.

Unfortunately, I did not see any common goals or applications relevant to PhD students.

It appears that each chapter is operating independently, with localized initiatives.

Would it be possible for us to plan our actions separately?